
GREENBUSH MINUTES 

July 22, 2019 

Treasure Roof was absent all other present. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Thelen at 7:00 p.m.   

Agenda - motion was made by Trustee Kendal, seconded by Graham to approve the 

agenda with no additions, motion carried. 

Sheriff - No one was present, but Supervisor Thelen reported after speaking with a 

deputy at another meeting he attended, crime was reduced in Clinton County but up in 

Ionia and Shiawassee. 

CAAS – The new building is near done, just needs the blacktop finished.  This fall 

Director Weber will do a presentation that will explain why there is a need of raise in the 

per capita charge to townships.    

Minutes – Motion was made by Graham seconded by Kindel to dispense with the 

reading of the previous months minutes and to approve the minutes as presented.  

Motion carried. 

Treasures Report – The report was given by Clerk Smith in the absence of Treasurer 

Roof.  Motion was made by Kindel seconded by Graham to approve the report as 

presented, motion carried.  Motion was made by Graham seconded by Kindel to pay the 

checks #13591 – 13611, motion carried. 

Correspondence - There were letters sent to the board concerning two areas in the 

township that needed to be cleaned up. Supervisor Thelen explained that you may 

submit to the zoning in writing and that they will then proceed to take the necessary 

steps.  They will usually have 30 days to answer complaint.  Also, Joe Haviland that 

works for zoning can send a letter if he is just driving around and see infractions. 

Public Comment – Art Wainwright spoke on why there is a need for a road milage.   

Supervisor Thelen explained the township can maintain the roads in their present state, 

with the present budget but needs a milage to improve the roads in the near future. 

Clint Barry asked why some of the roads aren’t holding up better such as DeWitt  Rd. 

where he lives.  Supervisor Thelen stated that the roads were better but they had been 

in such bad shape so long it will take time. 

Commissioner Washburn – Absent 

Assessor Botke – Absent 



Road Report – Roads are good the second application of chloride was applied on the 

11th of July. 

Additional Public Comment – Jean Bradley stated her chloride was gone due to the 

cement truck traffic.  She had contacted Doug Riley he stated that they should be using 

the haul route 

There was discussion from the public on the need for the third application of chloride, it 

will be a wait and see. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:14 Motion by Kindel seconded by Graham motion carried. 

The next meeting is August 26th at 7:00pm. 

 

 

__________________________  ___________________________________ 

Lee Thelen, Supervisor   Ramona Smith, Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


